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This weekend several churches and organizations around Middle Tennessee will take part in Evolution Weekend, which celebrates the birthday of Charles Darwin and the relationship between religion and science.

More than 550 congregations representing 12 countries are scheduled to participate in the events and lectures, which marks its eight anniversary this year.

“Evolution Weekend and celebrating Darwin’s birthday is a real rally cry to see a real danger of encroachment of church and specific religious teachings into public school education,” said Ginny Welsch, President of the Nashville Chapter of Americans United for Separation of Church and State.

Welsch said the Nashville chapter has been active for eight years, but the organization itself was founded in 1947.

AU will hold a lecture Sunday, Feb. 10 at the Green Hills Public Library from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m. Wesley Roberts, a science teacher a Hume-Fogg High School, will speak on the battle between evolution and education. The event is free and open to the public and light refreshments will be available.

The Greater Nashville Unitarian Universalist Congregation will hold a lecture Sunday at 11 a.m. called “Reflections on the Education of Children” by journalist John Egerton.

Trinity United Methodist Church in Franklin, Tenn., is also listed as a participant.

Woodland Presbyterian Church participated last week because Evolution Weekend fell on a special liturgical day for mainline Protestants and Catholics, according Woodland pastor John McCullough.

“We had a discussion before worship and emphasized in our worship service in our worship service with hymns, prayers and sermon, he compatibility of religion and science,” McCullough said.

